Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on March 21, 2023
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher 



Member – Prudential Committee


William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

William Foster                                                Member – Prudential Committee


Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.
Citizen Speak Time:
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of March 7, 2023:
WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the March 7, 2023 meeting.  WF seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM reported meeting with Kevin Naylor regarding David Strassler’s property.  KN told PM to cut the trees that are in the way of the new water line and gave permission to use the barn for storage and staging during the Green River Pump Station UV upgrade.  New tap at the Lantern House at 256 Stockbridge Road.
PM met with Eric Lehan (Tighe & Bond) at the site of the interconnection with Housatonic Water Works project.  PM has contacted a surveyor to have the Forest Row location surveyed.  
Financial Report:
CU submitted February receipts and cash journal along with the following warrants: 

                 Warrant #36 dated 3/10/2023, in the amount of $25,655.72

                       Warrant #37 dated 3/17/2023 in the amount of $35,436.12

WB made a motion to accept the February reports as submitted.  WF seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

Old Business:   

A letter from Davina Muse and Jim Lawrence (Forest Row Management) was submitted to the board.
PM spoke with a representative from Guntlow Engineering regarding; Ski Butternut.  Ski Butternut will be attending our next meeting.
New Business:

The board discussed an additional laborer and asked CU to bring a cost analysis to the board at the next meeting
Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:45 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk

